
BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
PUBLIC HEARING 
DECEMBER 1, 2008 
 
The Board of Aldermen of the City of Milford held a Public Hearing on Monday, December 1, 2008 in the 
aldermanic chambers of City Hall pursuant to P.A. 07-251.  Chairman B. Blake called the meeting to order at 
7:12 p.m.   
 
1. Roll Call 
 
Board Members Present      Also Present 
 
J. Blacketter        Mayor J. Richetelli, Jr. 
B. Blake        J. O’Connell, Mayor’s Admin. Asst. 
V. Ditchkus, Jr.       A. Jepson, City Clerk 
A. Giannattasio       M. Case, City Attorney   
M. Hardiman         
B. Lambert 
S. Manning        Excused     
R. Nunno        J. Patterson     
J. Toohey        S. Willey     
N. Veccharelli            
P.Vetro        Absent       
R. Vitali        B. Bier 
 
Chairman Blake announced the Public Hearing was being held concerning the proposed lease by the City of 
Milford of a portion of property located at 14 Benham Avenue, Milford, to the Boys & Girls Club of the Lower 
Naugatuck Valley, Inc.  Chairman Blake proceeded to read the legal notice as posted in the New Haven 
Register on November 20, 2008 and November 28, 2008.  He also reported the placard was posted on the 
property on November 20, 2008 in accordance with P.A. 07-251. 
 
Speakers in Favor – none. 
Speaker Opposed – none. 
 
Chairman Blake declared the Public Hearing closed at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Ald. Ditchkus and Ald. Toohey made and seconded a motion to adjourn at 7:15 p.m.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Mayor Richetelli interjected and explained for the benefit of those in the audience that the Regular Meeting of 
the Board of Aldermen would start around 7:30 p.m. and apologized they were running late from another 
meeting earlier this evening. 
  
        Respectfully submitted, 
        Kathleen K. Huber 
        Recording Secretary 

 1


	BOARD OF ALDERMEN

